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Australia and Fiji working in partnership to progress disability-inclusive education


Tuesday 29 November 2016

Australian Counsellor Development Co-operation, Christina Munzer commended the launch of the Fiji Ministry of Education's Special and Inclusive Education Policy and Implementation Plan 2017 – 2020 by the Fiji Minister for Education, Heritage and the Arts, the Hon Mahendra Reddy today.

“We congratulate and commend the Ministry of Education on the launch of its Special and Inclusive Education Policy and Implementation Plan 2017-2020. This is a significant step towards levelling the educational playing field for children with disabilities in Fiji. Australia is committed through its aid program to strengthen the inclusion of people with disabilities in developing countries,” said Ms Munzer.

The Minister for Education, Heritage and Arts, Dr. Reddy noted that the Government is committed to providing access to education to every Fijian and will do everything to ensure that disability doesn’t become an obstacle to this vision. 

“We believe education is the greatest investment one can make towards improving livelihoods and raising dignity of everyone and our government is committed to invest in this area. In this process, no one should be left out hence the launch of a Policy on Inclusive Education to provide a framework to us all,” said Minister Reddy.

Since August 2011, the Access to Quality Education Program (AQEP) has worked with Fiji’s Ministry of Education, disabled people’s organisations and education service providers to ensure children from the most disadvantaged communities, including those with a disability, can access a quality school education.

AQEP has supported the Ministry of Education’s Special and Inclusive Education Unit to introduce and test a model of inclusive education that allows children with disabilities to attend mainstream schools close to their home. Five Inclusive Education Demonstration Schools have been established; one in each educational division, and in Suva. 

With AQEP’s support, the Ministry of Education has employed teacher aides, delivered inclusive education training to teachers, renovated schools to improve access and learning environments, and provided specialised resources and equipment such as Braille machines, white canes, and sign language dictionaries to improve access to school for children with a disability. 

As a result, the number of children with disabilities attending Inclusive Education Demonstration Schools has increased from just six in 2012, to 84 by 2016. 

Experiences and lessons learned from the Inclusive Education Demonstration Schools have informed the development of the Special and Inclusive Education Policy 2017 - 2020, and the corresponding Implementation Plan, launched today. This provides a strategy for improving access to quality inclusive education so that all children, including those with disability, can go to school regardless of where they live. 

AQEP represents an assistance package of AUD58 million to Fiji’s education sector over seven years, expected to end on 30 June 2018. The Program is currently providing comprehensive support to 85 targeted primary schools, including five Inclusive Education Demonstration Schools.

Funded by the Australian Government through its Department of Foreign Affairs and Trade (DFAT), AQEP is implemented by Palladium.
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